
Temple American Inn of Court
Minutes of Executive Committee Meeting

May 11, 2009
Chambers of the Honorable Cynthia M. Rufe

Present:
Hon. C. Rufe, Hon. A. Rizzo, L. Bendesky, A. Casper, J. Chalal (by phone), 
Y. Cooper, D. Davis, M. Cedrone, G. Heller, J. Snyder, P. Weiner 

Excused:
All others excused.
After circulating an Agenda, the Committee discussed the following items:

1. April Minutes 
Jennifer Snyder reported that she is finishing typing these up and will circulate them at a later date for the committee’s review and approval.

2. Treasurer’s Report
Paul Weiner reported that both of the Inn’s bank accounts are now at Beneficial Savings Bank.  The operations account has a balance of $12,509.67, while the scholarship account has a balance of $2,317.80.  Commenting that the operations balance is significantly higher than in past years at this time of the year, Paul explained that the higher balance is due to comparatively lower outlays for venue rentals and catering in the 2008-09 year. 

Paul also reported that he met with the accountant Ed Waddington of Nihill Riedley on April 28, 2009 regarding the upcoming audit.  Mr. Waddington will provide us with a retainer letter and will, in a separate opinion, provide us with guidance on any tax issues that develop.  
The Committee then discussed whether the Inn should consider moving some of its operations funds into the Scholarship Account.  Larry Bendesky stated that his law firm will continue to contribute $2,500/year to Scholarship fund for the next four years.  No decision was made at this time regarding movement of any funds between accounts.
3. Membership
Mark Cedrone reported that there was a low (30%) response to the membership questionnaire that was circulated via email to members.  He said that he is also planning to meet with Meredith Seigle soon regarding necessary recruitment efforts.  He also reported that the Inn may need to evaluate the continued membership of certain judges whose attendance at meetings has been infrequent.  Judge Rufe, Judge Rizzo and Judge Moss agreed to have a separate conference call to discuss what actions were advisable and/or necessary.  
It was also reported that the Nominating Committee recommends Judge Rizzo to become Vice President of the Inn for 2009-10, and that Paul Weiner continue on in his role as Treasurer.  Other positions will be filled by Larry Bendesky after the June meeting.
4. London Trip
Judge Rufe reported that Anthony Haller is currently in London and that he recently met with Bar Council regarding another Inn trip during the 2009-10 year.  The Council suggested mid-February 2010.   Judge Rufe suggested that it should be our goal to make it a joint trip open to other area Inns as well. 
5. Program Submissions
Judge Rufe extended her thanks on behalf of the Inn to Jennifer Platzkere Snyder and Alan Casper for timely submitting all program materials to National for January, February and March 2009.  Jennifer Snyder reported that June 30 is the deadline for submitting materials from the April and May 2009 team programs.  
6. Awards
Judge Rufe reported that she plans to send letters of congratulations to the recipients of the Third Circuit Professionalism Award.  She also reported that she spoke to Judge Giles about re-petitioning for the Award, with additional materials in support of the nomination.  Judge Giles stated that he was not inclined to want the Inn to take that action.  Judge Rufe suggested that, for the future, our Inn might consider making a joint nomination of a candidate for a National award with other area inns (which would also support the candidate at issue).

Judge Rufe also reported that there were no suggestions from other members for nominations for any of the other awards.  The Committee discussed whether, in light of the circumstances, Judge Rufe wanted to consider giving the President’s Award to Judge Giles.  No decision was made on this, though the Committee discussed how, in the past, the President’s Award had been memorialized for the recipient in a plaque.  Don Davis stated that he believes a plaque exists with a brass plate listing all past recipients.  The Committee discussed whether, in addition, the Inn might consider making a donation to a favored charity of the recipient.  

7. Closing Dinner
The Committee discussed that Judge Rufe will bring the Gray’s Inn plaque to the closing dinner to pass on to Larry Bendesky.
8. Joint Meetings
Judge Rufe reported that the next local joint Inn meeting will be in October 2009, and it is our Inn’s turn to coordinate the event.  Judge Dembe is presently checking on the availability of space at the Union League.

Our next joint meeting with the Long Island Inn is planned for September 2009.  Larry Bendesky will follow up with Judge Moss about this event.
9. Old Business
Larry Bendesky reported that the Inn has a standing request for Robert Erwin to record monthly events on video.  Many were surprised that Robert did not show up at the April meeting.  Larry said that he would check with Drew Duffy regarding this issue to see if he was aware that Robert would not be present.  With respect to the May team meeting, Don Davis reported that much of the presentation is already pre-recorded, so that the only thing that needs to be recorded is the panel discussion.
10. Kudos
Before the meeting was adjourned, Don Davis formally congratulated Judge Rufe on her outstanding work on behalf of the Inn this year.
- Jennifer Platzkere Snyder, Recorder
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